
SouthEast Telephone 

December 23,2004 

Beth A. O’Donnell 
Executive Director 
Public Service Commission 
21 1 Sower Blvd. 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY 40602 

Re: In the Matter of an Inquiry into the Development of De-averaged Rates 
of  Unbundled Network Elements (Administrative Case No. 382) 

In the Matter of SouthEast Telephone v. Kentucky ALLTEL, Inc. 
(Case No. 2004-00093) 

Dear Ms. O’Donnell: 

On Monday, December 13, 2004, SouthEast Telephone and ALLTEL executed an 
agreement that enables SouthEast Telephone to provide service to customers in the 
Commonwealth using wholesale unbundled network elements obtained from ALLTEL. As 
a result of this agreement, SouthEast hereby formally withdraws its request for intervention 
in Administrative Case No. 382 and requests withdrawal, with prejudice, of its Motion to 
Compel in Case No. 2004-00093. 

Please remove SouthEast Telephone from participation in Administrative Case 382 and 
close Case No. 2004-00093. Thank you for you assistance. 

Sincerely, 

Darrell Maynard 
President 
SouthEast Telephone, Inc. 
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